Town of Wellfleet Wellfleet, Massachusetts



Coastal and Pond Access Committee

Meeting of February 18, 2005 Approved Minutes

Members present: Tom Flynn, Chairman, Clarence Smith, Sylvia Smith, Tom Peters, clerk; absent, Jim Falcone.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at about 1 PM.

CORRESPONDENCE

There is a March meeting concerning the "estuaries project." The town Selectmen, the Seashore, the Wellfleet Mass. Audubon Society, *et al.* are involved.

OLD BUSINESS

The Lt. Is. bridge is a State project, and the State will complete repairs.

Evidently, the Wellfleet branch of the Audubon Society has not paid their pledge of \$50,000 to assist the acquisition of the "Geiger property."

The members discussed and reviewed a 1960 era map of Wellfleet which indicated parcels of Town land.

Members were made aware that the Town's historical commission has an interest in the parking lot located at the confluence of Main Street and Commercial Street in downtown Wellfleet. It is not clear what the interest is or what the objective is. The members expressed their resolve that the lot, which includes both Town land, as well as land owned by the Masons, should be managed in accordance with a plan developed several years ago by Mr. Mark Berry of Wellfleet's Planning Board. That plan includes the use and refinement of a landing that is suitable for the launching and retrieval of small watercraft, such as canoes, kayaks, dories, and the like.

WHEREUPON, the members unanimously voted to adjourn.

Thomas Peters, Clerk

Approved by a vote of 3-0 at the Committee's posted, regular meeting of March 18, 2005. T.H.P.